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July 26, 2017 
 
Christopher Ullrich, M.D. 
Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
Health Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
North Carolina Division of Facilities Services 
809 Ruggles Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
Re:  Adjusted Need Petition for Additional Rehabilitation Beds in HSA III  
 
Dear Dr. Ullrich: 
 
I am an active member of the Medical Staff at Novant Health Presbyterian Medical Center, 
board-certified in Neurocritical Care.  As you may be aware, in Mecklenburg County there is 
only one provider of inpatient rehabilitation services.  In addition, in the eight counties of HSA 
III, one provider controls 95% of existing rehabilitation beds.   
 
As a neurointensivist, I have experienced long delays in the admission of my patients to the 
existing inpatient rehabilitation center in Mecklenburg County as a result of their high 
utilization.  Delaying admission to inpatient rehabilitation will deter post stroke rehabilitation 
with longer hospital stays, which in turn increases a patient’s susceptibility to hospital-acquired 
infections; and results in disgruntled family members.  One reason for the delay, in addition to 
high occupancy at the existing inpatient rehabilitation hospitals is their refusal to accept 
patients from our hospitals over the weekend.  In addition, after the weekend a repeat PT/OT 
evaluation is required 24 hours for re-evaluation, so our staff has to re-evaluate the patient, 
which can further delay the process after the weekend.  When the patient is re-evaluated by 
PT/OT on Monday, a patient could now meet criteria for discharge home when they should 
have been placed in an inpatient rehabilitation setting three days earlier.  As a result, many of 
my patients are not receiving needed inpatient rehabilitation services.  They are discharged 
home with home health or outpatient rehabilitation but this is not the same level of care.  The 
patient does not receive the aggressive inpatient rehabilitation needed for their optimal post 
stroke recovery.  Lastly, some of the patients don’t have the resources or family support to go 
home, therefore they might end up in a skilled nursing facility, again, lacking the resources for 
their full recovery. 
 
As Novant Health has expanded the neuroscience service line over the past year, we have 
shown an increase in patients by 20%.  With our new designation as a comprehensive stroke 
center as of June 2017, our expected growth over the next year is budgeted to be 10%.  With 
the increase in growth of patients, new expertise bringing in more resources to improve our 
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patient’s outcomes, more patients will be discharged from Novant Health Presbyterian Medical 
Center requiring acute inpatient rehabilitation services.   
 
Lastly, once our patients are accepted into the Carolinas inpatient rehabilitation services, they 
are lost to follow up.  The physicians don’t receive reports or updates leading to a lack of 
continuity of care for the neurospecialists and the patient’s primary care doctor, and lost 
patients. 
 
Novant Health, in partnership with HealthSouth is submitting an adjusted need determination 
for new rehabilitation beds in HSA III.  I, and my colleagues, support the expansion of 
rehabilitation services in the Greater Charlotte Market.  If approved, the Petition will increase 
access for patients currently denied timely care.  This project will promote cost-effective 
approaches, expand access to health care services and encourage quality health care 
services by providing more efficient health care services to the residents of Mecklenburg 
County and surrounding counties. 
 
Please convey to the SHCC my enthusiastic support and that of my colleagues for the 
approval and this project. 
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July 26, 2017 
 
Christopher Ullrich, M.D. 
Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
Health Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
North Carolina Division of Facilities Services 
809 Ruggles Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
Re:  Adjusted Need Petition for Additional Rehabilitation Beds in HSA III  
 
Dear Dr. Ullrich: 
 
I am an active member of the Medical Staff at Novant Health Presbyterian Medical Center, board-
certified in Emergency Medicine.  As you may be aware, in Mecklenburg County there is only one 
provider of inpatient rehabilitation services.  In addition, in the eight counties of HSA III, one provider 
controls 95% of existing rehabilitation beds.   
 
Even as an Emergency Medicine physician, I have often experienced the effect that long delays in the 
admission of patients to the existing inpatient rehabilitation center creates as a result of high utilization.  
Further, it is not unusual for my patients, that meet rehabilitation admission criteria, to be denied 
admission to the existing provider due to the facilities inability to meet the needs of my patient.  As a 
result, many of my patients are not receiving needed inpatient rehabilitation services.  
 
Novant Health, in partnership with HealthSouth is submitting an adjusted need determination for new 
rehabilitation beds in HSA III.  I, and my colleagues, support the expansion of rehabilitation services 
in the Greater Charlotte Market.  If approved, the Petition will increase access for patients currently 
denied timely care.  This project will promote cost-effective approaches, expand access to health care 
services and encourage quality health care services by providing more efficient health care services to 
the residents of Mecklenburg County and surrounding counties. 
 
Please convey to the SHCC my enthusiastic support and that of my colleagues for the approval and this 
project.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David E Rentz, MD, MPH 
Medical Director, Emergency Services 
Chair, Department of Emergency Medicine 
Novant Health Presbyterian Medical Center 
200 Hawthorne Lane, Charlotte, NC 28204 
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July 26, 2017 
 
Christopher Ullrich, M.D. 
Chairman 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 
Health Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
North Carolina Division of Facilities Services 
809 Ruggles Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
Re:  Adjusted Need Petition for Additional Rehabilitation Beds in HSA III  
 
Dear Dr. Ullrich: 
 
I am the Stroke Program Coordinator at Novant Health Presbyterian Medical Center.  As you may be 
aware, in Mecklenburg County there is only one provider of inpatient rehabilitation services.  In 
addition, in the eight counties of HSA III, one provider controls 95% of existing rehabilitation beds.   
 
As a Stroke Coordinator, I have often witnessed extended delays in the admission of NHPMC patients to 
the existing inpatient rehabilitation center as a result of their high utilization, admission criteria or 
pending payor source.  In many cases, these patients have prolonged inpatient stays at higher cost and 
with less potential to achieve their optimal recovery.  As a result, they are at increased risk for 
readmission and increased, lifelong disability. 
 
Novant Health, in partnership with HealthSouth is submitting an adjusted need determination for new 
rehabilitation beds in HSA III.  I, and my colleagues, support the expansion of rehabilitation services in 
the Greater Charlotte Market.  If approved, the Petition will increase access for patients currently denied 
timely care.  This project will promote cost-effective approaches, expand access to health care services 
and encourage quality health care services by providing more efficient health care services to the 
residents of Mecklenburg County and surrounding counties. 
 
Please convey to the SHCC my enthusiastic support and that of my colleagues for the approval and this 
project.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Denise Sorenson, BSN 
Regional Stroke Coordinator 
Novant Health Greater Charlotte Market 
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